Imperial Valley College

Learning Support Services Committee Meeting

Unadopted Minutes

April 1, 2008

Members present:

Dr. Robin Ying, Chair

Craig Luoma, Terry Norris, Donna Davis, Kseniya Kareva, Nancy Lay, Walid Ghanim, Alicia Ortega, Hope Navarro, Edward Ceseña, Julie Cormier, Allyn Leon, Larry Valenzuela, Mardjan Shokoufi and Brian McNeece.

Members not present:

Gloria Carmona, Scott Simpson, Don Martini, Jose Ruiz, Rosa Pitones, Tom Paine, Yvonne Paine, Armand Orensztein (Excused), Angelica Hueso, Hope Davis, Celeste Armenta, Julie Craven, Romano Sanchez-Dominguez, Charles Mason, Frank Rapp, Ed Scheuerell, Josefina Thoresen, Caroline Krejci (Excused), Kathleen Dorantes and Alex Garza.
Recording Secretary:
Toni Gamboa

Call to Order 

The Learning Support Services Committee meeting was called to order at 2:04 p.m. by Dr. Robin Ying, Chair.

Public Comment

None

Approval of Minutes

M/S/C C. Louma/A. Leon to approve the minutes of November 28, 2007 as amended.  Add Donna Davis (Excused) under members not present.  On page 5, with the paragraph stating: Currently, the college has a shared connection not a direct fiber connection from Dogwood to Ross a 7.5 miles radius, change radius to distance.
Reading/Writing and Language Labs – Terry Norris

Things are progressing in the labs.  There are 3 new Tutors and 5 second semester Tutors returning.  So far this semester the Reading/Writing Lab has served 1,184 students registered in the lab in Reading classes.  An interesting innovation this semester in the Writing Lab is the established Interlining Pods.  Small groups of students within a pod are conducted by a full time writing instructor.  It is kind of a cross between a classroom and a tutoring session.  The instructor gives assignments to work and discuss within the pod.  There are approximately 15 of the scheduled groups with an average of 3 or 4 students per pod.  
The Learning 800 Class which covers tutoring for students who are not registered in class so far has 84 students signed up.  
As far as the Language Lab is concerned, this semester Spring 2008 the lab has 1,552 students registered.  In Spring 2007, the lab had 1,300 students.  ESL classes have thus far in 2008 – 253 students, and in 2007 – 244 students.   The Language Lab is in the process of working on the Reading Plus program which is an Internet based reading program.  Students are able to sign at home contracts but many still come into the lab.  In 2007, 29% of students utilized the program at home, while this year 2008, 60% so far are utilizing the program from home. 
Learning Services

Learning & Tutoring Center – Josue Verduzco

Josue Verduzco disseminated handouts to the members.  The first item he discussed was Test Proctoring.  There are certain rules to follow when considering test proctoring:
· 24 hour notice required.
· Each test must have a test proctoring form completely filled out by the

Instructor.
· Tests must be picked up within a week.
· Picture ID is mandatory.
· Student must have a pen or pencil at the time of the test.
In addition, Mr. Verduzco discussed the EOPS Transitional Skills handout.  According to Josue, last year Olga Artechi, EOPS Program Coordinator approached him regarding a program to assist ESL students to transition into general college classes.  It was agreed that Brian McNeece, English Instructor and Adrian Tapia Apprentice Tutor – English would devise a program which would specifically target this problem.  The program will consist of three parts: Assessment, Workshops and Evaluation.  The assessment will be conducted in the following manner: an oral examination, Reading comprehension and a written response.  
The workshops will be addressed to each individual.  Workshops will be 50 minutes long, consisting of Goal Setting, Tutor and Student Responsibility, and Activities and Review.  A follow-up session would be scheduled at the end of each session.

Evaluations will be a crucial part of the program not only because they will determine the success level of the program, but will also provide a map of the student’s ability to respond to the different topics covered.
The Student Tutor Classification handout was discussed as well.  There are three categories as regards tutors.  Each tutor depending on his or her expertise and years of service are classified as either an entry level Junior, Senior or Lead Tutor.  The criteria and pay rate differ according to the classification.  
The Learning & Tutoring Center provides other services as well.  The Center offers Study Skills Workshops which include:

· How To Make Good Use of Your Textbooks

· Time Management and Organizational Skills

· How To Concentrate and Remember

· Working With Test Anxiety

· Research Skills

· How To Do A PowerPoint Presentation (By appointment only)

Discussion followed regarding the accessibility of computers to assist students in how to utilize Microsoft Word in order to complete homework assignments.  Josue informed the members that the Learning & Tutoring Center currently has 8 computers available to help tutor students in utilizing the software.  There are also 28 computers located on the Library floor for student use.  The monitoring of what students work on is questionable given the freedom of speech.  Several computers are designated for My Space use the rest are for Library research or word processing.
Technology Training Center – Larry Valenzuela

Larry Valenzuela provided each member a copy of the April 2008 Technology Training Center Newsletter.  Mr. Valenzuela stated that he is excited about being able to provide trainings for faculty and staff in Microsoft Office 2007.   There are a number of dates noted for the trainings and the different levels ranging from Basic, Intermediate and Advanced Level.  Larry would like to emphasize that individuals attending these trainings are provided with a Print Source Study Guide which are six pages long, front and back filled with useful step by step information.  
The purpose of these trainings is to help the end user get comfortable through practice and hands on training.  Our goal is to allow individuals to become comfortable in order to migrate to the new system.
The Technology Training Center also provides website trainings.  The campus has been quite successful throughout the implementation with our own new website Course Management System.  These trainings have helped users migrate to the new CMS.  The website trainings will continue to be offered.  As changes occur with the new website they will be posted and users will be informed of updates as they become available.
Easy Grade Pro Workshops are also being provided.  These workshops assist instructors on how to do grades.  They help keep track of student grades, attendance, homework assignments, and print out classroom and student progress reports.

A new PC Tips section has been added to the newsletter upon request.  Larry will be integrating a new PC Tip in each monthly newsletter.  He welcomes feedback from users in order to make any necessary adjustments.
The Technology Training Center is in the process of purchasing 12 new computers as part of the Computer Replacement Inventory List.  Revisions are being made to the inventory list to accommodate all faculty and staff with outdated computers.  By purchasing these new computers we will continue to support instruction and technology on campus.  
Recently, Larry attended an @One Training.   He had the opportunity to learn a new program called Microsoft Share Point 2007.  The program is a website Content Management System.  The software has a variety of features allowing for installation, deployment and testing.  It is an interesting perspective.   The training was quite a rewarding experience.
Campus Network Modernization Plan Update – Dr. Robin Ying

The wiring has been completed!  IT is in the process of configuring the new switch.  There is a stringent masking time which must be allotted to avoid virus problems.  The target timeline has been scheduled for the end of May in conjunction with the VoIP Telephone System.  The system is still pending Board approval.  
The old website server is scheduled to be turned off in the Summer.  IT will provide subdomain support only on the new server.  

It was determined that the outside Internet connection has numerous problems largely due to it being routed through Lincoln Elementary School.  The line is not a direct connection which causes it to be unreliable.  

The Dogwood to Ross CENIC backbone line has been approved.  IVTA is awaiting the permits from the Railroad Company and the Imperial Irrigation District.  The check from the Chancellor’s Office should go through within the next two weeks.  
Adjournment
M/S/C C. Luoma to adjourn the meeting at 3:10 p.m.
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